COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OCTOBER 24TH, 2005

REVISED PARKING PROHIBITIONS - CREDITSTONE ROAD

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco recommends:

1. That staff be directed to review By-Law 1-96, the Consolidated Parking By-Law, as it pertains to the effectiveness of the current parking prohibitions as well as the necessity and feasibility of installing additional parking prohibitions along Creditstone Road extending from Highway #7 to MacIntosh Boulevard.

Economic Impact

To be determined upon analysis.

Purpose

To review the effectiveness of current parking prohibitions as well as the necessity and feasibility of adding parking prohibitions to the above noted location.

Background - Analysis and Options

My office has been in receipt of numerous complaints regarding the problem of tractor trailers both stopping and parking on the both sides of Creditstone Road to unload items. According to information received, Creditstone is a single lane road and trucks are unloading continuously throughout the day. Our By-Law department has advised that two files are continuing and ongoing since the summer of 2004. At the beginning of October 2005, by-law staff attended to this location three times and trucks were observed unloading and staff dealt with scenarios that were interfering with traffic. By-Law noted that it appears to be used regularly for unloading. In addition to unloading, residents have complained that trucks are parking left backwards on Creditstone.

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

- 1.1.6 Review the level of enforcement, compliance and monitoring of regulations related to public safety
- 3.3 Implement effective traffic management measures

This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources have been allocated and approved.

Conclusion

In light of ongoing safety concerns on Creditstone Road, it would be appropriate to have staff investigate the effectiveness of current parking prohibitions as well as investigate the necessity and feasibility of additional parking prohibitions along Creditstone.

Attachments

N/A

Report prepared by:

Tanya Dubar, Council Executive Assistant

E -

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Yeung Racco Councillor, Ward 4